
SMILEY FACES
REPORT

on the 3rd transnational meeting held under the SMILEY FACES - EDUCATIONAL LEARNING BAGS PROJECT, SOCRATES Programme

In pursuance of Order № …………./2004 issued by DIA-SPORT Association and in relation with the activities carried out within the framework of the project "Smiley Faces - Educational Learning Bags", under Socrates Programme, Grundtvig 2 of the Bulgarian National Agency Socrates, during the period 04.10.2004 - 07.10.2004 Mrs. Tatiana Velitchkova, Mrs. Ralitsa Peshkova and Mr. Emil Metodiev attended the third transnational meeting organised and held under the project mentioned above in Nicosia, Cyprus.

The meeting took place at EUROPA HOTEL, Nicosia according to the preliminary distributed by the coordinator programme as follows:

During the first day of the visit the meeting was attended by representatives of the partner countries as follows:

Mr. Constantinous Trikoupi and Mrs. Xenia Trikoupi - CYPRUS (hosting organisation).
Mrs. Bridget Nodder - Director of NICMA, NORTHERN IRELAND (NI); Mrs. Barbara Quinn and Mrs. Rosemary Black from NICMA.
Mrs. Tatiana Velitchkova, Ms. Ralitsa Peshkova and Mr. Emil Metodiev - BULGARIA.

Mrs. Dalia Viliuniene - LITHUANIA.

The Polish partner could not attend the meeting.

At the beginning of the meeting it was agreed that during the next days of the meeting the learning bags produced so far will be presented by each of the partners and subsequently exchanged among the partnership by signing a formal agreement for borrowing the bags.
Mrs. Bridget Nodder explained how Ted SPICE got his name. This is his Northern Ireland name but each country can select their own name, if they wish. Also, teddies for each country were distributed by the Irish partners and invoiced. She also explained the background of SPICE Book and the meeting agreed that all partners can share the SPICE Book content. Mrs. Rosemary Black presented the observation guide to the meeting, explaining the ethos of carrying out children’s observation.
Another issues discussed covered as follows:

· project newssheet and its structure – it was agreed that it is more realistic to prepare this newssheet twice per year, i.e. end Jan and end June.

· photographs: necessity for all partner countries to share relevant photographs and post them on a Grundtvig website, thus promoting our project.

· project logo - adopted by the partners.

· Christmas carol - Each country brought a Christmas Carol for translation. However, after much discussion the meeting agreed that all partners should send a transcript of 1st verse and chorus of ‘Jingle Bells’ to Bridget Nodder followed by an audio tape of 1st verse and chorus. NICMA will then record 5 audio tapes and post to each country. The idea is that at the end of the project the partnership will have at its disposal the text of this famous international Christmas carol, which will be transcripted in 5 different languages – English, Polish, Lithuanian, Bulgarian and Cypriot, along with the audio tape of the song performed by children from these countries.
The second day meeting was opened not only to partners, i.e. it was also attended by four learners from the Northern Ireland, three from Lithuania and one from Bulgaria. The learners from each country made presentations of the learning bags that they have brought to Cyprus. NI presented in total 3 bags, Cyprus – 1, Bulgaria – 1, comprising three separate age groups (3, 4 and 5 years old) and Lithuania – 2 bags.

After the interesting presentations that were heartily welcome, one of the main subjects discussed was the issue concerning publicity, i.e. activities undertaken in the countries as regards promoting the project and disseminating information about it at national level. In some of the countries an official launch of the project was organised and celebrated. Also, it became obvious that all partners are doing their best in attempting to achieve the highest possible national media coverage (local newspapers and magazines, TV presentations, open-air celebrations and events organised), thus attracting new people for the project idea. It was concluded that in Bulgaria and Lithuania childminding is new and a great interest has been created.

Discussions on the role of the Travelling Teddy ended with the agreement that now everyone had a teddy and we should only prepare and send Teddy clothes.

Then the afternoon session continued with review of the Activity Planning Table and several amendments were agreed to be made in the activity table. Another issues taken into consideration during the meeting were of an organisational character: renewal project application; preparation for 4th transnational meeting in Lithuania in April etc.

Within the framework of this 3rd transnational meeting a study visit to a primary school was organised by the Cypriot partners. There we were able to see how children used in practice some of the items contained in the learning bags elaborated by Cyprus and demonstrated to the whole group their skills and achievements. The children made a small performance for us. At the school we met with the Director as well as we were introduced to some of the Board Members of the Parents Association “Makedonitissa” of ENGOMI municipality with which we had extremely fruitful conversation. New contacts were established and useful experience and ideas shared.
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